

# March 2021 Na



### Garrett Payton, PGA Head Golf Professional

Hello,

First, I would like to congratulate Darrel Vincent on his hole in one on the 4th hole! Darrel's second ace was witnessed by his playing partners Quint Boe, John Pruss and Kerry Perkins. When you see Darrel around be sure to congratulate him!

Thank you to everyone being patient with us during the snow fall we incurred this last month and we are very excited to have everyone back out golfing! The shop games have been getting a lot of participation and something we plan on continuing every Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday. We do have a Western Washington Chapter Pro-Member event taking place at the course on Wednesday,

March 17th, so the golf course and range will be closed that day for the tournament. This gives us an opportunity to showcase our club to some of the region's best professionals and their amateurs.

The updated pro shop hours for the month of March are as follows: March 1-14 7:30 am-5:00 pm & March 15-31 7:00 am - 7:00 pm. The range will be open until 5:00 pm then I will update everyone on hours as the days

get longer. If you have any questions or comments my door is always open!

Thanks, **Garrett Payton, PGA Head Professional** 



# From the President

Deborah Jacobs



#### Greetings all,

With the Covid-19 restrictions eased a bit and after nearly three months of closure it is nice to see our parking lot full with our members who are either out Tory's new Gator should be here in the next few playing golf or in the clubhouse enjoying it's fresh new updated look. Thank you to Rena for brightening things up with the new paint job and her husband Terry for installing the new bar countertop. Tim and Christy Lusk did an amazing job with the installation of new flooring behind the bar...looks so nice! Todd Negus and Jerry Jacobs have lowered the TV for better viewing and Casey Northern straightened up the sound system so it's all ready to go for our Spring Shotgun, for which planning has already started.

The pro shop roof is cleaned and ready to be repainted next month. Ward, Tim, and Gerald are getting bids for the cart path repair project and weeks. Site prep for our new clock, generously gifted to us by Jerry Allen/CAD, is underway.

And, we welcome aboard our new pro Garrett Payton, we're looking forward to having you as the new representative of our club!

Spring and daylight saving time are just around the corner - so let's get out, play some golf and enjoy our club!

Thank you everyone for your continued support. **Deborah and the Board of Directors** 

## Peninsula Golf Club March 2021 Page 2

#### **PGC Ladies Club Notes**

Sherry Henderson has published the schedule for the season starting in March 2021. The games for each week are: 3/3, Medal Play, 3/10, Hidden Holes, (3/17 –No golf @ PGC) 3/24, Odd/Even, and 3/31, Throw out 3.

Ladies Club golfers tee off at 9:30 am on Wednesdays, weather permitting. We look forward to the new season and spring!!



#### Calendar Items:

Clubhouse: See hours below on this page:

Committee Meetings 4 p.m. March 16/21 Board of Directors Meeting 5

p.m. March 16/21

March 17, Course and Range closed for Pro-Member Event





Gary McLaughlin

#### What is the Ruling?

On our 4<sup>th</sup> hole your ball comes to rest in a deer track in the bunker. Do you get relief?

The answer will be posted in the clubhouse.

#### Administrator News Laurie McDonald

The Clubhouse is finally back open and Rena is cooking away. Come on down and support your Clubhouse. Breakfast will be served on Thursday and Saturday mornings starting at 6:30 am. Also, if you haven't come to see the improvements we have made you should come down, you will really notice the difference. We have new counters and floors in the bar area, the hardwood has been refinished and Rena has been painting! Things are looking great!

You will also notice the bi-annual property tax assessment with the March statements. If you have signed up for ACH payment processing it will be automatically included in that month's payment.

I just wanted to take a minute to thank Sandy Granger for taking her personal time to put together and create the newsletter every month. It is not an easy task collecting all of the articles and getting it back to me timely every month for distribution with the monthly statements. So... thanks again Sandy. We so appreciate all you do!

Thanks, Laurie

Membership: February 11, 2021

Resignation: Dustin Schmitt, Single Assoc.

12/3/20

**TOTAL MEMBERSHIP: 145** 



#### CLUBHOUSE HOURS March 1-31, 2021

Sunday 10 am—3 pm Monday Closed

Tuesday 11 am to 4 pm Wednesday 11 am to 4 pm Thursday 6:30 am to 5 pm

Friday 11 am to 4 pm Saturday 6:30 am to 4 pm





Golf Professional Garrett Payton 360-457-6501 gpayton@7cedars.com

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

Clubhouse 360-457-7348 \*Call Rena Parish to book your Party or Special Events pgcrenaparish@gmail.com
Superintendent Tory Clayton 360-457-6508